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Committee Vote:  8-0.  In favor:  Council Members Glaros, Davis, Franklin, Lehman, Patterson, 

Taveras, Toles and Turner.  Absent:  Council Member Harrison 

 

The County Council convened as the Committee of the Whole on Monday, July 2, 2018, to 

consider CB-29-2018, being legislation to establish a Commercial Property Assessed Clean 

Energy Program (C-PACE) for certain commercial property owners within the County. The 

County Council staff provided a brief overview of the legislation, explaining that the bill will 

promote energy efficiency and improvements related to clean energy by authorizing certain 

financing incentives for commercial property owners in partnership with certain participating 

financial lenders for the program.   

 

During discussion by members regarding the mechanics and merits of the proposed legislation, 

Council Member Franklin proffered an ‘Amendment No. 1’ to the bill, which would have 

amended CB-29-2018 (DR-1), on Page 6, Lines 5—6, as follows: 

 

County-based minority business enterprises , County-based small businesses, County-based 

businesses, and minority business enterprise firms.  and County-based small businesses. 

 

Upon motion by Council Member Franklin, seconded by Council Member Patterson, the motion 

FAILED as to Amendment No. 1 by a vote of 3—5 (In favor:  Council Members Franklin, 

Patterson and Taveras, Opposed:  Council Members Glaros, Davis, Lehman, Toles and Turner;  

Absent:  Council Member Harrison).   

 

Accordingly, and the above-referenced motion to amend having failed, the Committee of the 

Whole thereupon moved and unanimously voted for a favorable recommendation as to DR-1 of 

CB-29-2018. 

 


